
 

 
September 15, 2022 
 
Mitch Weiss  
Executive Director  
California Transportation Commission  
1120 N Street  
Sacramento, CA 95814 
 
Re: Support for SouthEast Connector Grant Line Road Safety and Freight Mobility Project 
 
Dear Mr. Weiss: 
 
I am writing on behalf of the Sacramento Transportation Authority to express our support for the SouthEast 
Connector Grant Line Road Safety and Freight Mobility Project (Project) grant application related to the 
Trade Corridor Enhancement Program (TCEP). 
 
The SouthEast Connector Joint Powers Authority (JPA), the County of Sacramento (County), and the City 
of Rancho Cordova (City) have partnered to improve the safety and efficiency of a critical rural freight 
corridor. The Project will reconstruct 2.6 miles of Grant Line Road, a two-lane rural road with geometric 
deficiencies that has significant heavy truck traffic due to existing quarry and landfill operations. 
 
The Project will facilitate and improve access to US 50, providing regional benefits to the freight network 
and direct benefits to the cities of Rancho Cordova and Folsom, and Sacramento County.   
 
The Project aligns well with the TCEP grant criteria, particularly freight throughput and safety. The 
improvements will increase freight velocity, reliability, and throughput. The increased capacity allows local 
quarries to meet market demand reducing truck trips from neighboring counties and thus decreasing 
regional vehicle miles traveled and associated greenhouse gas emissions and diesel particulate.  
 
The Project also addresses current safety issues detrimental to freight carriers and the traveling public by 
correcting geometric deficiencies in the alignment, such as a 25 mph advisory curve and lack of shoulders. 
This roadway segment has one of the highest collision rates along the SouthEast Connector.    
 
Finally the Project is included in the Sacramento Area Council Of Governments (SACOG) 2020 Metropolitan 
Transportation Plan/Sustainable Communities Strategy (MTP/SCS). 
 
On behalf of the Sacramento Transportation Authority, we urge you to fund this Project. I appreciate your 
consideration. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Kevin M, Bewsey, PE  
Executive Director 
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September 12, 2022 
 
California Transportation Commission 
1120 N Street 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
 
RE: SUPPORT FOR CAPITAL SOUTHEAST CONNECTOR: GRANT LINE ROAD 
IMPROVEMENTS 
 
Dear Commissioners,  
 
The City of Rancho Cordova is invested in the long-term success of the Capital SouthEast Connector Expressway. 
We believe its construction will provide immediate safety, economic prosperity, and goods movement benefits 
both locally and regionally. As a member agency in the Joint Powers Authority (JPA), we are directly involved in 
the Project's implementation and are represented on the Board of Directors. 
 
We recognize the critical importance of SB 1, the Road Repair and Accountability Act. This landmark funding 
program continues to provide funding to a variety of City programs allowing us to rehabilitate, repair, and maintain 
our local streets and roads. And now, we are pleased to submit a project to participate in the Trade Corridor 
Enhancement Program (TCEP) with the JPA. 
 
Our joint TCEP application, the Grant Line Road Safety and Freight Mobility Project ("Project"), will upgrade Grant 
Line Road to a four-lane expressway with a Class 1 bike path from Douglas Road to White Rock Road 
(approximately 2.6 miles). The Project aligns well with the TCEP grant criteria; the improvements increase freight 
velocity, reliability, and throughput. It incorporates active modes, transit prioritization at traffic signals, and smart 
corridor technology. Along its alignment, the Project has mining and quarry operations, generating large volumes 
of rural freight with heavy trucks. 
 
The Project also addresses safety issues detrimental to freight carriers and the traveling public. It corrects 
geometric deficiencies in the alignment, such as a 25 mph advisory curve, no shoulders, drainage flooding, and 
utility poles inches from the edge of travel way. Unfortunately, this roadway has the highest collision rates along 
the 34-mile SouthEast Connector. The road is also prone to closures due to flooding in the winter and wildfires in 
the summer. 
 
On behalf of our City, we urge you to fund the SouthEast Connector and appreciate your consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Donald Terry 
Mayor, City of Rancho Cordova 

Donald Terry 
Mayor 

 

Linda Budge 
Vice Mayor 

 

David M. Sander 
Council Member 

 

Siri Pulipati 
Council Member 

 

Garrett Gatewood 
Council Member 



County of Sacramento 

3720 Dudley Boulevard  •   McClellan Park, California 95652   •   phone (916) 874-4670 •  www.saccounty.net 

Office of Emergency Services 
Stephen Cantelme, Chief 

The Honorable Elaine Chao 
United States Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 

Dear Secretary Chao, 

I am writing today to share my support for the federal discretionary grant application submitted by 
the Capital SouthEast Connector Joint Powers Authority, which oversees implementation of the 
voter-approved 34-mile expressway project south of Highway 50 in Sacramento and El Dorado Counties. 

The portion of the proposed project that the JPA is seeking grant funding for runs generally along 
existing roadways built in the mid-20th century to support agricultural activity, will provide congestion relief 
and capacity parallel to U.S. Highway 50. In addition to relieving traffic and improving safety of existing 
two-lane rural roads, I’m writing to you today in support of the project because of its benefits that support 
improved regional security. 

Construction of the Capital SouthEast Connector Expressway will improve emergency response times for 
South Sacramento County and will also provide an alternate route during critical emergencies. This important 
issue was driven home last winter when significant portions of the Connector Expressway alignment 
were flooded, eliminating its use as an evacuation route or for emergency vehicles and personnel.  A more 
severe crisis, such as a Folsom Dam breach, would inundate a wide swath of the Highway 50 corridor from 
Folsom through Sacramento, including Highway 50 itself, forcing residents to use alternative routes to 
evacuate the area.  

The Sacramento County Office of Emergency Services (SacOES) coordinates the overall 
Sacramento Countywide response to large scale incidents and disasters. SacOES is responsible for alerting 
and notifying appropriate agencies when disaster strikes; coordinating all agencies that respond; ensuring 
resources are available and mobilized in times of disaster; developing plans and procedures in response to 
and recovery from disasters; and developing and providing preparedness materials for the public. Safety is 
our number one priority and we strongly support this project because its construction will keep our residents 
and motorists safe. 

We respectfully ask for your support of the Capital SouthEast Connector Joint Power Authority’s  grant 
request. 

Sincerely, 

Stephen Cantelme, Chief 
Sacramento Office of Emergency Services 
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